Chairperson report National Delegate Assembly 2017.

National Delegate Assembly, was held in Phoenix Arizona on October 26 through 28th. The venue was the campus of abilities 360 sports and fitness center. The Eastern RPO was heavily represented, however, attendance for the NDA portion of the conference was noticeably lite compared to passed years. 
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Once again, I felt the NDA was too short and did not cater to people who have been around this organization for many years, it was a great opportunity for people new to wheelchair sports some of the workshop were very professional by people very knowledgeable in the field. I just felt not enough time was allocated to doing business of the organization.

My first meeting was the annual wheelchair and ambulatory track and field board meeting. Financially NGB is very down and has a Board of Directors that work hard and advance the sport way beyond possibility. Phil Galli, chairperson told us there will be a new USA track and Field	test out soon, new rule and safety proportions are going to be put in place for throwing implements, race runners will be implemented this competition year, there is talk of adding more height to the throwing chairs, and new classes will be implemented for track. I defer to phil to elaborate on the topic.

The next meeting was a three-hour session on changing our bylaws and Constitution, a draft copy is available upon request. I was confused at the end of the meeting and I'm not quite sure when the actual new bylaws and Constitution will go into effect. The current Board of Directors have vision of where they want the organization to go, some board restructuring will take effect this year, the way we choose delegates to attend. Future NDA may change, and the role of delegate may change as well.
on the local front, tri-state very own Ralph and Debbie Armento were inducted into the Hall of Fame. We have a new chairman of the Junior committee and that is Jessica Galli Choy.
We have a new vice-chairman of Adaptive sports USA is name is William (Bill) Dunham

Sunday morning session was dedicated to the restructuring of the board and revamping of policy and procedures at the end of this session it was decided there will be future phone conversation with only the people that were present at this meeting, however, to date no such phone conference has occurred.

